Prom:

Date: Monday, 19 June 2023 at 6:52 pm

Subject: RE: Call for submissions: Youth Justice and Child Wellbeing Reform

[SEC=OFFICIAL]

Some people who received this message don't often get email from why this is important

earn

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Verify the sender before you click links or open attachments. Email purporting to be from staff may be an impersonation attempt.

OFFICIAL

OFFICIAL

Dear Commissioner Hollonds,

Thank you for your invitation to the Victorian Ombudsman make a submission to your project investigating opportunities for reform of youth justice and child wellbeing systems across Australia.

I apologise for not meeting yesterday's deadline, I trust you are still able to consider the information below.

In lieu of a formal submission, the Ombudsman would like to draw your attention to the following public reports she has published that may assist your enquiry:

- 1. September 2019: OPCAT in Victoria: A thematic investigation of practices related to solitary confinement of children and young people | Victorian Ombudsman
- 2. December 2017: <u>Investigation into the financial support provided to kinship carers</u>

 | Victorian Ombudsman
- 3. August 2021: The Ombudsman for Human Rights: A Casebook | Victorian Ombudsman. This casebook contains several relevant case studies, including:
 - The rights of a young child living in prison with her mother.
 - A young Aboriginal person's rights to maintain connection to her community and culture while living in out-of-home residential care (Child Protection).
 - A kinship carer struggling to find appropriate housing to look after the children in her care.
 - A kinship carer seeking to access appropriate financial support from Child Protection to look after her grandchildren.
 - A family with young children made homeless due to unsafe conditions in public housing.

- 4. October 2020: Investigation into complaints about assaults of five children living in Child Protection residential care units | Victorian Ombudsman
 - This report speaks to young peoples' rights in residential care. It includes consideration of unsafe placements (including sexual safety incidents), neglected cultural planning for Aboriginal children, potential chemical restraint of children, inadequate support for LGBTIQ+ children.
 - While it is not 'youth justice' related, it does also talk to some young peoples' experiences and interactions with criminal/other 'justice' systems.
 - The report concludes that for the young people whose experiences were considered, their behaviour 'grew worse' after they entered care.
- 5. June 2020: Ombudsman's recommendations fourth report | Victorian Ombudsman
- 6. September 2022: Ombudsman's recommendations third report | Victorian Ombudsman

Should you like any further information or clarification, please don't hesitate to contact me via return email.

Yours sincerely



The Victorian Ombudsman pays respect to First Nations custodians of Country throughout Victoria.

This respect is extended to their Elders past, present and emerging. We acknowledge their sovereignty was never ceded.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

This e-mail (and any attachments) is confidential and intended to be accessed only by the person or entity to which it is addressed. No use, copying, disclosure or forwarding of this message or any attachments is permitted without authorisation. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately and delete or destroy all copies of this message and any attachments.

The Victorian Ombudsman does not accept liability in connection with computer viruses or any other defects or consequences that may arise from

opening or using the message and any attachments. Unsolicited commercial emails must not be forwarded to the originator of this transmission

OFFICIAL